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The Employers Association of New Jersey is a not-for-profit employers association comprised of nearly 1,000 employers employing a quarter of a million individuals in New Jersey. Since 1916 we have been providing information and guidance in the field of employer-employee relations to assist our members in developing fair and responsible employment practices. A significant area of assistance is the proper understanding and management of employment laws. Administration of the Family and Medical Leave Act has generated the majority of questions in this area and form the basis for the following comments.

Substitution of Paid Leave

Section 825.207

The prohibition of the substitution of accrued paid leave during a period of Worker’s Compensation or other temporary disability plan is very problematic. 

The statute allows that  “An eligible employee may elect, or an employer may require the employee, to substitute any of the accrued paid vacation leave, personal leave, or medical or sick leave of the employee for leave provided….for any part of the 12-week period….”102 (d)(2)(B).

The statutory language permits substitution of accrued paid leave for any part of the 12-week period.  It does not speak to “paid or unpaid” leave periods.  The Department introduced this concept in the 1995 Final Rules.

“Because the leave pursuant to a temporary disability plan is not unpaid, the provision for substitution of paid leave is inapplicable (824.207(d)(1)  

“As the workers compensation absence is not unpaid leave, the provision for substitution of unpaid leave is not applicable”825.207(d)(2) 

These regulatory provisions prohibit the substitution of accrued paid leave during a period of workers compensation (WC) or other “temporary disability plan”.

This is very onerous, especially in New Jersey or any other state that has mandated non-occupational Temporary Disability Benefits (TDB) because virtually any disability leave of more than a week will be covered under either WC or State TDB. 

Additionally, in New Jersey the Legislature has passed new legislation mandating the payment of six weeks of “Family Leave Insurance” for the purpose of wage replacement when an employee is absent to care for a newborn or ill family member. This benefit is paid through the state and is an extension of the existing Temporary Disability Benefits Law.  Would this benefit payment be considered “paid leave” for FMLA purposes? The new legislation permits an employer to substitute up to 2 weeks of accrued paid leave for the initial 2 weeks of “Family Leave Insurance” benefits. (Resulting in a 2 week reduction of such benefits) Although authorized by the state law, would such a practice of substitution during a FMLA covered leave be a violation of federal law?

We request that the regulations retain the language of the statute without modification. Allow employees to elect, or employers to require substitution of accrued paid leave during any part of the 12-week period.

We appreciate the opportunity to submit these comments.  

Respectfully submitted,

Employers Association of New Jersey

